

January MVBC Meeting

1 message

Dean Rustic <dean.rustic@gmail.com>

Wed, Jan 3, 2018 at 9:49 PM

To: Armand Fortier <afortier46@gmail.com>, Jack Ahearn <ahearn2@live.com>, Jason Rustic <rustic731@gmail.com>, Jim Battisto <jbpd1@hotmail.com>, Kevin Noel <noelkevin01@gmail.com>, Mike Geloso <mikegeloso@att.net>, Morrie Ahern <ahernmwa3@aol.com>, Peter Gumprecht <pgumprecht@gmail.com>, Rich Belliveau <a>RABelliveau@comcast.net>, Rich Talbot <rt2nct@yahoo.com>, Scott Rosborg <scott.rosborg@sbcglobal.net>, Steven Deguzis <deguzis@comcast.net>, Tom O'Connor <tkoconnor@snet.net>, Ryan Aldieri <dlinesack@gmail.com>, Anthony Wells <ajw3200@gmail.com>, "Kuziora, Kamil" <kamil.kuziora@yahoo.com>, "Michael Marsullo, Jr." <michaelmarsullojr@yahoo.com>, Ron Gdovin <zceb64a@aol.com>, stevepool8@aol.com

Hello Fellow MVBC Members -

As our January meeting night approaches I wanted to send this out to the members in regards to the Christmas Party issue that came to light at the last meeting.

Recap – This past year's Christmas Party had 2 funding issues.

First, there was the delta from what we thought we would pay to what Nuchie's actually charged us. This is a minor adjustment that we agreed on at the last meeting would be paid by the members who attended.

Second, there were members who signed up to attend and then did not show up to the Christmas Party. Since we were charged by Nuchie's based on the list of members and guest we gave, these members still owe for the event. We discussed that these members may have signed up with the thought that their dues covered the cost of the Party, but when they found out that they would in fact have to pay for the event they did not go. I believe that they did not know that they would still owe if they did not attend and I do not think that they acted intentionally to cause the issue.

Nonetheless, we need to pay Nuchie's in full to insure the name of MVBC remains solid.

I suggest the following: To get to the new price we will take the invoiced total amount from Nuchie's and divide by the number on the Attendee List of Members and Guests to get a Per Person price for the Event. The Members who attended will pay the delta from what they actually paid to the new amount for them and their guest.

I also wish to make the following Motion:

"For any member that was on the list to attend the Christmas Party, and needs additional time to pay, I move that the club covers the amount and provide 6 months for the funds to be repaid. If after 6 months the funds are not repaid, the member will be deemed not in good standing until the funds are repaid fully"

See you all on Monday.

Regards,

1 of 2 2/12/2018, 1:44 PM

Dean Rustic

2 of 2 2/12/2018, 1:44 PM